Chris O'Brien

From:

Captain Cook <captaincook1990@gmail.com>

Sent:

Monday, May 5, 2025 10:52 AM

To:

House Finance Committee

Subject:

Oppose Boat H6256

Captain Andrew J. Cook, Marine Surveyor/Consultant USCG Licensed 100 Ton Master, SAMS AMS 1141, ABYC **Ultrasonic Thickness Testing UT II, Certified Expert Witness, Providence Superior Court** 11 Burdickville Road, Bradford, RI 02808

401-829-2112 captaincook1990@gmail.com www.captaincook@cox.net

Subject: Oppose H6256 - Don't Tax Boats

Dear House Finance Committee.

As a Rhode Island boater, I strongly oppose H6256. As can be seen above, I make my living in the marine industry. I cannot emphasize to you enough how this state is the envy of many others because of our tax status.

Reinstating a tax on boats will hurt everyday Rhode Islanders by pricing us out of access to our waters, driving both boaters and marine-related businesses out of state, threatening local jobs and negatively impacting our economy

Please vote NO on H6256. Don't sink Rhode Island's marine industry.

Sincerely, Capt. Andrew J. Cook